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Report Highlights: 

 

The Government of India’s Food Safety and Standards Authority of India (FSSAI) issued a guidance 

note summarizing the use of stickers on food products (primarily fresh fruits and vegetables) and 

stickers’ possible impact on consumer health.  Via this guidance note, which lacks any force of law, 

FSSAI seeks to create awareness and steer consumers and traders towards best practices. 
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General Information:  
 

DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this report was retrieved from FSSAI’s website 

http://www.fssai.gov.in/.  The Office of Agricultural Affairs, USDA, and/or the U.S. Government make 

no claim of accuracy or authenticity. 

 

On October 25, 2018, the Government of India’s Food Safety and Standards Authority of India (FSSAI) 

issued guidance that summarizes the use of stickers on food products.  The guidance piece is not a legal 

regulation; rather, it acts as an advisory.  The guidance flags government concerns around the 

application of stickers directly on the surface of food items, such as fresh fruits and vegetables (F&V), 

and the possible impact of stickers’ chemical residue on human health. 

 

The guidance encourages consumers and traders to be aware of possible negative health effects from 

adhesives used on stickers, recommending stickers be removed before F&V consumption.  FSSAI 

advises traders to avoid use of stickers directly on F&V.  If stickers are needed, FSSAI recommends 

they communicate only relevant information, such as traceability or regulatory information.  Finally, 

FSSAI vide this guidance emphasizes the fact that no food business operator should store, sell, or 

distribute any article of food which is unsafe. 

 

The full text of the Guidance Note No. 05/2018 Stickers on Fruits & Vegetables is pasted below:  

 

http://www.fssai.gov.in/
https://www.fssai.gov.in/dam/jcr:c218a7f5-782d-48af-834e-aa791ad0932f/Guidance_Note_Fruit_Vegetables_25_10_2018.pdf
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